ILAM ROAD — PROPOSED PARKING RESTRICTION

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Brian Boddy, Area Engineer, DDI 371 1013

Corporate Plan Output: On-Street Parking Management

The purpose of this report is to request that the Board approve the installation of a three-minute
parking restriction outside the Cobham Intermediate School in llam Road (a collector road).

The Principal of Cobham Intermediate School and senior Police Constable Hodgson who works with
school children have requested that a three-minute parking restriction be installed outside the school.
They advise that at present there is angle parking on the opposite side of the road to the school along
the frontage of Jellie Park which is insufficient for both the park and the school’'s needs at the times
children are picked up/dropped off. An area is therefore required in close proximity to the school for a
drop off/pick up zone.

The most popular place for parents to drop off/pick up their children is in front of the school on the
same side of the road. This area is also suitable from a traffic management viewpoint. A no stopping
restriction is at present situated to the north of the school’'s vehicle entrance. It is therefore proposed
that a P.3. parking restriction be installed that starts at the end of the no stopping restriction and
continues along the school’s frontage to its northern boundary. The pick up/drop off zone needs to
operate only during the times children are being dropped off/picked up.

The Parking Unit has been consulted and is in favour of the proposed restriction.

Recommendation: That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum period of three
minutes between the times of 8.30am to 9.00am and 2.30pm to 3.30pm from
Monday to Friday on the south east side of llam Road commencing at the
common boundary of Cobham Intermediate School and No. 296 llam Road
and extending in a south westerly direction for a distance of fourteen metres.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: That the foregoing recommendation be adopted.




